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St. Paul Island, Alaska 99660 
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Dear Mr. Bruce, 
 
This letter is in response to your letter dated April 27, 2021, requesting an additional grant 
allocation of $329,085 for the St. Paul K-12 School Roof Replacement and Structural Repairs 
project, DEED # GR-21-001. The department has reviewed the request, and the availability of 
funds, and is approving an award of $300,000 in additional grant funds to the project. This award 
will require $6,000 in participating share from the district.  
 
The key factors supporting this determination include: 

 The work being funded with the additional grant allocation is work already approved as 
part of the project scope and important for a complete and long-term repair. 

 The amount requested ($329,085) does not need to be fully covered by additional funds. 
Funds from other budget categories can be moved to Construction to cover the remaining 
amount needed for the award of the base bid and alternate items. 

 The fund balance in the REAA Fund was sufficient to meet this request and could be 
allocated without adversely impacting any awards to eligible projects on the current 
FY2022 School Construction and Major Maintenance Grant Fund priority lists. 

 
In support of this determination, please review the attached amendment to the project agreement 
and respond with any requested changes to the budget allocations or by returning a signed copy 
if you concur. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me or the grant project 
administrator, Lori Weed at (907) 465-2785 or Lori.Weed@alaska.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Heidi Teshner 
Director of Finance and Support Services 
 
Enclosure 
 


